KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

October 13, 2012 at St. Thomas, Lenoir City
Gathering

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Lois Schering, Robb Morris, Fr. Alex Waraksa, Debra Ferreri, Toni Jacobs.  Also present were guests Angie Feltz and Deacon Bill Jacobs.
Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting. Dick Shriver sent palanca from CA and an anonymous Cursillista is praying for the candidates of the election.
Lois presented Fr. Alex with a card from the Secretariat to thank him for his priestly service to the Secretariat and to the Knoxville Cursillistas. 
All present prayed and participated in the Leaders Group Reunion. 

Secretary: Toni 

There was one correction to the minutes and the minutes were posted on the website. 
Treasurer: Debbie 
There is a savings balance of $3,052.26, a checking balance of $2,616.14 and a cash available amount of $5,668.40. There was a net gain of $279.94 from the English Women’s Weekend #43 at Apison. The Spanish men would like their next weekend to take place in Apison since the Spanish Women’s #8 had a net gain of $1472.47. This possibility will be revisited at the next meeting. 
Pre Cursillo: Robb 
Robb reported that he has received $30 from 3 candidates for the next English Men’s weekend which was cancelled. They are considering when to reschedule the weekend.
Three Day (English): Aurora (absent)    
No report.
Three Day (Spanish): Beatrice (absent) 
Maria Leon will be the next Spanish Women’s rectora and Manuel Quintino will be the Spanish Men’s rector.
Post Cursillo: Dick (absent)
It was brought to the attention of the Secretariat that when St. John Neumann cancels an Ultreya not everyone is notified. Lois will ask the St. John Ultreya coordinator to contact Dick and Angie whenever it will be cancelled so that Angie can post it on the Knoxville Cursillo website. 
4th Day Workshop, English: Jim and Judy (absent) 

No report

4th Day Workshop, Spanish: Nancy (absent) 

No report
Music: Judy (absent) 
No report

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex 

Deacon Gary Brinkworth, Fr. Joe Brando, and Deacon Bill Jacobs have offered to help on future Cursillo weekends.
Lay Director: Lois

Lois will give her report under New Business.
New Business
Members of the Secretariat that were present and those voting by absentee ballot voted and approved a change to the language of the by-laws to say “Spanish” instead of “Hispanic.” Members also approved an addition to be made to the Pastoral Plan so that under the Post Cursillo section it will also state that the Secretariat will look for a retreat center in and around the City of Knoxville. Also approved by both groups were the following:
· By-Laws will change to add the position of Spanish PreCursillo position.
· Having a Spanish speaking PreCursillo Director was approved.
· Sofia Delgado was approved as the Spanish Cursillo Director.
· Members approved to readvertise for Spanish speaking Cursillo Director position.
· Micheline Parkey was approved as English Post Cursillo Director.
· Jim & Judy Holt were approved as the English 4th day Workshop Cursillo Directors.
· Members voted on 5 Rectors and 5 Rectoras who were recommended by the 4th day workshop.
Lois read the Diocesan Report 2012 which was approved by Secretariat members.

The 2013 Cursillo calendar is in the process of being formed. 

The Cursillo retreat will be held January 12, 2013 at a place to be announced at 10 am. Deacon Bill Jacobs will be the retreat director.

The Annual Cursillo Appeal letters will be sent out before Christmas to all of the Cursillo community.

Angie presented a report on Cursillo #43. Debbie noted a problem in scheduling after the Piety rollo that will be looked into at the next Secretariat meeting. It was noted that the cleanup crew prefers paper products to be used at the dinner after the Sunday Closings. Discussion as to “What is fluff?” will be revisited at a future Secretariat meeting.

Lois suggested that a subcommittee be formed to address team formation for future rector/rectoras. Deacon Bill volunteered to lead this subcommittee and will propose an outline for a future Rector/Rectora workshop at the next Secretariat meeting.
Old Business
The Diocesan Encounter will take place on December 1 at St. Thomas in Lenoir City beginning at 9:30am. Celebrant and Keynote Address speaker is Cardinal Justin Rigali.

The next Secretariat meeting location will be held on November 10, 2012 downstairs at St. Thomas in Lenoir City.     
Respectfully submitted,

Toni Jacobs, Secretary                                                     

